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HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINUTES 21 JUNE 2016
Chaired by Mike Ward (MW)
Minutes taken by the HHA Secretary, John Thompson (JT)
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 9.20pm

Brief Welcome from the Chairman – who welcomed the HHUA Chairman, Richard Wood who is also this Association’s Treasurer and Gaynor Toms (GT) the newly appointed England Hockey Relationship Manager for Hampshire.  He also mentioned with sadness the loss of two clubs (Portsmouth Sharks and Fordingbridge) and Vice President, Jack Howard, in the last few months.
Attendees: Aldershot and Farnham, Alton, Andover, Basingstoke, Blandford and Sturminster Newton, Bournemouth, City of Portsmouth, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gillingham, Gosport Borough, Haslemere, Havant, IBM Nomads, New Forest, Poole, Romsey, Salisbury, Southampton, Southampton Solent University, Southampton University, Swanage and Wareham, Tullett Islanders, Trojans, United Services, University of Portsmouth, West Meon, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester, Yateley.
Also In Attendance: Michael Harvey (HHA President), Frankie Tierney (HHA Vice Chairman), Richard Barter (HOL Secretary), Koo Janzen (Schools and Youth Chairman), Steve Downham (Deputy CDA), Penny van Berkel and Richard Macer (SCHA Secretary).

Apologies: John Gawley MBE, Chris Bond (County Discipline Administrator) Sue Keys and Nicki Smith (HWHL Secretary).
Not In Attendance: Bournemouth University, Eastleigh Ladies*, Eastleigh Men, Hamble, Hampshire Police*, Lavant, Isle of Wight*, Petersfield, Portsmouth and Southsea, University of Winchester, Woking*, Waterside*.

* - Apologies tendered.

Minutes of 2015 AGM: 

The Minutes were approved without any amendments.

Matters arising: 

None.
Treasurer’s Report, Affiliation and competition fees for season 2016/17:

Written report circulated in advance.  The Treasurer, Richard Wood (RW) added that all funds were running at a reasonable level apart from the KO Cups that were running a deficit, and this would be addressed in the proposed fees.
Adoption of the accounts.

Proposed by Jason Holcombe (JH), Seconded by Koo Janzen (KJ)

Carried nem con
In his proposal for the affiliation fees for 2016/17 the Treasurer noted that over the last 6 or 7 years that fees had been adjusted to match expenditure for each area.  Currently, the Men’s 1st XI cup is running at significant loss as the county pays for 1st round pitches, quarter and semi final pitches and umpires for all of these games.  He proposed that fees be increased to £75 per club entering this competition and this would be the only change.  Aldershot and Farnham (Chris Evans) observed that he had objected to this previously, when the competition had only been held in this format for two seasons but now the format seems to be well supported he would support this as long as it does not cause fewer entries.  Michael Harvey (MH) commented that this certainly seems to have worked so far and hoped clubs would continue to enter.
It was also confirmed there would be no increase in South fees.

Affiliation and Competition fees, as laid out in the Treasurer’s report.
Proposed by Richard Wood (RW), Seconded by Aldershot and Farnham
Carried nem con
Appointment of Scrutineer:  

The Treasurer noted that the accounts had in fact been scrutinised by Alan Thorpe rather than Hicks UK Ltd.
It was proposed that he be be invited to act as Scrutineer of the accounts again for 2016-17.

Proposed by Aldershot and Farnham, Seconded by Steve Downham (SD – deputy CDA)
Carried nem con.
Reports:

EH: Gaynor Toms introduced herself as the new Relationship Manager for Hampshire and confirmed her role was to provide and developmental assistance to clubs they required.  She mentioned that the South had lost its regional administrator (RA), Tim Preston, and currently, administrative assistance was being provided by the West’s RA.
She mentioned that the Champions Trophy was taking place and that ticket sales were up.

She also noted that participation was increasing with 65% increase in juniors and this was down to the work of clubs.  In support of this, there would be a Hampshire Club Forum to be held at Winchester on 20th September where the focus would be on Satellite Clubs.
GT also mentioned Hockey Fest registration was open, but as of yet not many clubs had registered and reminded clubs this was their opportunity to open their doors to new members.
She confirmed that Back2Hockey had shown an increase in 1st Week numbers from 12 to 14/15 per club which was an encouraging sign.

She concluded by reminding clubs that the EH player survey results were open to clubs who had provided eight or more responses.

Fleet and Ewshot (James Edwards) asked when any new sessional coaching courses would be available.  GT replied that course tutors were currently being retrained and course days would be published soon.
JH observed that he had had difficulty obtaining live streaming for Champion’s Trophy matches.  GT noted that BT Sport have rights, and so they controlled broadcasting of the matches.  JH then asked about Olympic Games’ coverage.  GT replied this would be described on the EH website in due course.
SCHA: The Chairman stated that the South had been involved in the EH survey debating the role of regions as part of EH re-structuring.  Currently they played a largely co-ordinating role with not a great deal of direct impact on clubs.
Richard Macer (RM) noted that the South AGM would be held on Thursday 24th June.
Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.

The President (and Knockout secretary) emphasised his thanks to Fleet and Ewshot for hosting Hampshire Day in particular providing a venue where both pitches were close together.  He noted that a new venue for this season’s Hampshire Cup Men’s 1st XI North Group was required as one of the Army pitches is being relaid at Princes Avenue and could not be guaranteed to be available in time.  Offers from clubs would be welcome.
The Chairman thanked the Secretary (also Fleet and Ewshot secretary) and his team of helpers for a successful Hampshire Day.
Discipline: Written report circulated in advance.  In Chris Bond’s absence SD noted that co-operation from clubs following incidents had been very good, with them generally recommending the same sanction as the county.
The Chairman observed that Hampshire had the most red cards in the South, but he did not see this as a problem as it reflected the strength of umpiring in the county.
Schools & Youth: Written reports circulated in advance.

Schools – David Lane (DL) stated that request for entries for competitions would be out once confirmation of pitches had been received from Southampton sports centre.

Youth – KJ noted his time was spent with Single System matters and that DL administered competitions.  He noted that the Junior Prime Contact meeting had been very well attended with a number of excellent discussions.
He also now had an understanding of where EH wished to proceed with young players at higher levels, however, this would bring into conflict demands of JAC (County) and JRPC (Regional) hockey with one JAC date being removed from the calendar, and both programmes being run in parallel.  He planned to write to EH on this, and would be attending a meeting on June 23rd.
KJ also observed that the JDCs had attracted too many players without sufficient basic skills and that the bar was being set a little higher for entrants next season and with that in mind Mike Keaveney, the new Performance Director had launched new core skills sessions for coaches and he asked clubs to encourage their coaches to get involved.
The Chairman noted that the results of the Single System review would be published in October.  He also noted that the county had now set up two distinct committees to oversee junior hockey, with a Single System committee and a Youth Competitions committee.  He also thanked KJ and his committees for all their hard work.

Umpires: Jason Holcombe, HHUA Rep thanked HHA and clubs for their support over the previous season.  He added that umpires generally stay on after games and welcome and encourage communication with players.  He also reminded clubs of the online system available to comment on umpire performance, and observed that if clubs do not provide feedback, then umpires will not improve.
JH noted one personal milestone had been reached during the season, and that was Roy Holcombe reaching 500 appointments.
The Chairman thanked HHUA for their continuing support of HHA.
Basingstoke asked about their requirement to provide a Level 2 umpire given their promotion to South 2.  Frankie Tierney (FT) suggested that their umpire co-ordinator contact the South Umpires Association to discuss the matter.  RW also pointed Basingstoke to the HHUA Chief Coach, Phil Griffiths and congratulated them on their promotion.
Website: RW had nothing to report.
County Administrator: DL was asked about entrance for National Cups, and he advised this would be launched after the Champions Trophy had concluded.
Junior league fixtures would be published very soon (possibly by the end of the week).

Leagues:

Indoor: DL confirmed that the Indoor league would return this autumn and hope to run two men’s divisions, one women’s and a junior division too.  It was noted that Hampshire is the only county running an indoor league in the country.  He also thanked Calum Crichton of King Edward’s School for his support of the competition, in particular with the vastly reduced cost compared to Fleming Park.
HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  In Nicki Smith’s absence, Dl noted fixtures had been published five weeks earlier than before in order to assist women only clubs with pitch requirements if they shared a pitch with other clubs.
Men’s Seniors (Div 1-4): Written report circulated in advance.  Discussed during the South League AGM held within the HHA AGM.

Men’s Open League (Div 5 onwards): Written report circulated in advance with a briefing paper on potential regionalisation lower divisions.  Richard Barter (RB) thanked clubs for their support during his first season as Secretary, he noted that he would be stricter in dealing with late reporting clubs in the forthcoming season.  He also thanked RM for help in producing the briefing paper and had a small number of replies to date.  He outlined the options presented:
1 – retain the status quo;
2 – regionalise divisions 9 and 10;
3 – regionalise divisions 8, 9 and 10;
4 – regionalise divisions 9 and 10 in 2016-17 and 7 and 8 in 2017-18.

A number of points were raised including, potential launch of a proper development league; the impact of travelling distance on availability of players, especially junior ones; potential for over-familiarity with opponents, scheduling of matches resulting in very late return home and consideration of rescheduling games more easily without penalty.
At the end of the discussion a vote was held on options 1 – 3 (option 4 was not considered as it relied on option 2 being adopted initially).  Votes were cast by HOL clubs only and results were:

Option 1 – 12 votes;

Option 2 – 7 votes;

Option 3 – 3 votes.

As a consequence it was agreed to retain the status quo.
Election of Officers:

President :  Michael Harvey was Proposed as President by the Vice Chairman and Seconded by SD, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.

Chairman:   Mike Ward was Proposed as Chairman by the President and Seconded by KJ, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.
The Chairman proposed that the other Officers and members of the Council prepared to continue in post as advised in the calling notice and Agenda of the AGM be elected en bloc.  This was seconded by Winchester and agreed by the floor nem con.
Officers:

Vice Chair:   FT
Treasurer:    RW

Secretary:    JT
Election of Council:

See above.

The Chairman noted that HHUA had appointed Jason Holcombe as their rep to the Association and as this was a non-elected post it was not covered by the voting above.
Election of Vice Presidents: 

The President had no recommendations for Vice President.
Constitutional Changes: 

The Chairman re-iterated the proposed constitutional amendment that confirmed the indemnity of the council (et al) against any claims made against it acting properly in the interests of the county as distributed to clubs in advance of the meeting.  This was accepted nem con.
(South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :

The Chairman explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.
Fleet and Ewshot asked whether promotions and relegations as published were definitive.  The Chairman confirmed they were subject to any teams dissolving.
Havant suggested that SL Prem Division 1 clubs be permitted to play matches on Sundays as it would then allow all other club sides to watch and support.  DL observed this would be sensible if both teams agreed.  FT asked if this would be decided in advance of the season commencing, and Havant responded this would be the intention.  The Chairman noted, in response to JH, that umpiring concerns would be passed to SCHUA from the SHL and stated that a decision would be made by the South League committee in due course.  All present were in favour of this proposal.
There were no other questions on this report.)
Club Announcements:

The Chairman commended Winchester on their 125th Anniversary, and the hospitality shown to celebrate it.
Potential Adoption of Social Media by HHA:

On behalf of the HHA Council, Penny van Berkel asked, notwithstanding the county’s excellent website, whether clubs felt there was sufficient communication and interaction with them and if expanded use of social media, such as Twitter etc. would improve matters.
After a brief discussion, it was agreed that a more mobile friendly website, implemented over time, and potential social media diary function were desirable and that the council would take this further.
AOB:

Romsey asked whether Regional 2 would continue.  The Chairman confirmed, it would, and this question had been covered in last year’s AGM.
The Chairman thanked Trojans Hockey Club for hosting the AGM and closed the meeting.
HHUA Hospitality Awards: 

HHUA Chairman, Richard Wood announced that Basingstoke women’s 2s and Alton men had won the HHUA hospitality awards for 2015/16.  The Tate and Boyle award for Umpire Liaison Officer of the Year was awarded to Rebecca Mitchell of Haslemere.
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